CITY of NOVI CITY COUNCIL

Agenda ltem C
May 7, 2012

cttyofnow.org

SUBJECT: Approval to award a construction contract for the DPS/Field Services Complex Window
and Door Replacement project to Axiom Construction Services, LLC, the low bidder, in the

amount of $90,700.,

SUBMITTING DEPARTMENT: Department of Public Services, Engineering Division /@

CITY MANAGER APPROVAL: /&
EXPENDITURE REQUIRED $ 907200
AMOUNT BUDGETED $ 126,400
APPROPRIATION REQUIRED | N/A
LINE ITEM NUMBER 101-442.00-9746.000

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

The FY11/12 budget includes a project to make building and site improvements at the
Field Services Complex based on the findings of the 2006 Facility Needs Master Plan
prepared by Wold Architects & Engineers. Since 2006, many of the minor building
deficiencies listed in Wold's report have been addressed by either DPS or Facilities
Operations staff; however, the replacement of the building's windows and doors must be

completed by a specialty contractor.

The scope of this project includes the replacement of most of the building's windows and
a select number of the building's pass doors (some windows and doors are still completely
functional and do not require replacement). In generadl, the windows are poorly insulated
and/or have broken seals; while the doors fo be replaced no longer seal and most have

frames that are significantly rusted.

The project was also 1o have included the repair of damaged pavement in the Complex’s
yard. An evadluation conducted by Orchard Hitz & McCliment (OHM, the
architectural/engineering firm assigned to this project) revedled that investing in
rehabilitation would not be prudent because much of the areas of distress are too thin
(i.e., with pavement thickness of three inches or less) to apply an adequate fix, and that
cracking would likely reappear within a year or two of the repair. Instead, the complete
repaving of the yard will be made part of a future capital improvement project.

Three (3) bids were received and opened on March 29, 2012 following a public bid
solicitation period. Because bids were higher than estimated, OHM prepared a post-bid
addendum to alter some of the work without sacrificing performance and qudlity. All
three firms submitted post-bid addendum pricing on April 20, 2012, and the lowest bidder
is Axiom Construction Services, LLC. Axiom's bid is recommended as being in the best
interest of the City as it is responsive (i.e., Axiom has complied with all requirements of the
bidding instructions) and it is the lowest price. In addition, Axiom submitted the shortest
project duration (45 day) of the three submitting firms. (OHM's award recommendation
letter dated April 26, 2012 and the project bid tabulation are attached.)
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If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call.
Very truly yours,
JOHNSON, ROSATI, SCHULTZ & JOPPICH, P.C.

Thomas R. Schultz

TRS:jah
Enclosure

cC: Clay Pearson, City Manager
Maryanne Cornelius, City Clerk
Kathy Smith-Roy, Finance Director
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